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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
October 16, 2006
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the September 12, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by noting several activities taking place during the month of October:
· The Alumnae Leadership Council met last weekend

· ALANA will meet next week

· The Board of Trustees will meet from October 25-27

· The President is scheduling meetings with small groups of faculty to discuss topics raised in the 2015 Commission report

The President hopes to organize an opportunity for administrators to discuss the 2015 Commission report at the next Administrative Council meeting.

The President and senior staff are involved in developing a list of institutional priorities for the current year.  These priorities will be posted when they are ready, and they will be organized around 2015 Commission themes, including the following:

· Making clearer choices

· Implementing a new budget process that reflects institutional priorities

· Seeking input from department heads

· Continuing attention to costs

President Walsh stated that, overall, Wellesley College is very strong, and the current work is intended to ensure that strength going forward.

Introduction of New Employees and HR Update
Eloise McGaw announced that an upcoming issue of the HR Illuminator will provide information about benefits changes along with announcements regarding the open enrollment period.

The annual benefits fair will be held on October 31 from 9am to noon in Tishman Commons.  Vendors will be on-hand to provide information about their products, and HR staff will be available to answer questions.

Individual letters were sent to all faculty and staff regarding the changes to the retirement program.  These letters were delayed from their original schedule by the need to wait for the Social Security wage base to be announced.  Highlights of the new program include the elimination of cash adjustments, a 9% College contribution, incentives for individuals to contribute, and the elimination of the waiting period for new employees to enroll.

Upcoming changes to the health insurance program will be detailed in the upcoming Illuminator.  Premium and co-pay costs will be highlighted.  A new PPO option will be offered in the future, with lower premiums and higher co-pays and deductibles.  As of January 1, 2007, the College’s phase-in of changes to cost structure will be complete, and Wellesley will pay 75% of health insurance costs.

Finally, Ms. McGaw introduced employees who are new to the College since her last introduction in the spring.

Administrative Council Committee Introductions
Chairs of three major Administrative Council committees summarized the activity and purpose of their committees for members.

Compensation & Personnel Policy Advisory Committee (CPPAC) 

CPPAC advises the President on matters of staff relations, including compensation, working conditions, etc.  Questions and comments are welcome and may be addressed to any CPPAC member.
Nominating Committee
The Nominating Committee is responsible for filling the Administrative Council slate for the upcoming academic year.  As of this meeting, the Nominating Committee itself has an opening for an interested staff member.

Steering Committee
The Steering Committee sets agendas for Administrative Council meetings.  Recently, the Committee administered a survey to determine which topics members found most interesting.  The President’s reports and updates from senior staff members were most popular, and administrators were generally interested in occasional theme-based Administrative Council meetings.  Suggested topics for discussion included parking, health care, the presidential search, and construction.  All comments and suggestions from the survey will be discussed, and the Steering Committee will report back to the Council about its progress in that regard.
Report on the Class of 2010
Jennifer Desjarlais reported that 586 first-years were enrolled out of a pool of approximately 4100 applicants.  35% of those students were admitted, giving the College a 41% yield.  95% of the incoming class were among the top 20% of their high school graduating classes.  They represent 45 states and 33 countries.  Of the 468 secondary schools they come from, 34% are private, 64% public, and 2% are home or parochial schools.  11% of incoming students have alumnae ties, and 10% are first-time collegiates.
Announcements
195 students will be presenting as part of this year’s Tanner Conference on October 24.  Programs will arrive via campus mail in the next few days.

A booklet is being sent to all staff members regarding cybersecurity as part of CyberSecurity Awareness Month.  This booklet includes a checklist of steps to ensure safe computing.

At an upcoming Administrative Council meeting, the College’s new Facebook portal will be demonstrated.  It was created for the class of 2010 to improve communication and reduce stress during the orientation period.

On November 15 from 12:30 to 1:30, an Administrative Staff Brown Bag luncheon will be offered for staff to discuss software and technology issues.

The Charitable Giving Campaign will begin on November 1 with a kickoff luncheon.  It will run through December 4, and the closing raffle will be held on December 14.  The four charities supported this year are Community Works, OxFam, Rosie’s Place, and the United Way.  Linda Murphy Church, co-chair of this year’s campaign, has promised unique incentives if the campaign tops the previous record for participation and dollars donated.

Open Mic
Ann Hamilton and Mary Ann Hill thanked administrators for attending the recent meeting about the presidential search.

President Walsh drew the staff’s attention to a recent memo regarding the EEO/Ombudsperson position at Wellesley.  Any questions about that memo should be directed to the President’s office.

Maureen Williams reminded the staff that a Banner upgrade will be taking place in the next month.  More information about this upgrade will be posted soon.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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